TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

January 24, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Steve Allen, Cicely Richardson, Jordon Sutherlin
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Steve Allen - Assessor
Allen reported continued work on data entry of field work performed in 2017.  Of the 250 parcels reviewed yearly he is about halfway through and is confident all new entries will be completed in February.
Smith asked about Camp Merriwood-Mooselauke splitting a parcel of land and there seemed to be an error in the tax bill as well as the land value is very high.  Allen stated this was a new lot and is contiguous with another parcel with the same owner, he had met with the property owners to clarify this issue.  Also, the land is waterfront which does have a higher value.

II.  Old Business

A.  Board Reports
Smith reported that Sam Hanford, an alternate for the Planning Board, has resigned.  The Planning Board appointed Ruth Hook as a new alternate.  The Planning Board continues to deal with land issue at Camp Merriwood-Mooselauke.

Smith stated he contacted Harry Burgess with regards to warrant article 6 to do test pits and a reclamation plan for the Town sand pit.  The estimate was higher than the proposed warrant of $2,500 and Burgess can only do a reclamation plan on two acres or less due to State regulations.  The Board would like to received more estimates before recommending an amendment to warrant article 6.
Goundrey reported meeting with Chief O’Keefe from Lyme.  They discussed general police coverage, contracting with State Police, hiring a chief, joint coverage vs contracted coverage and their hopes for once a chief is hired in Orford the two chiefs meet to continue discussion regarding shared services.

Adams stated Michael Gilbert, Emergency Management Director, has requested an After Action Meeting to discuss how things went during and after the July 1st storm event.  Following a brief discussion, the After Action Meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, February 21st at 6:00 PM during a regularly scheduled meeting.
Adams reported that Upper Valley Ambulance is trying to analyze patterns with multiple 911 calls and continues to review coverage for their area.  They have also begun a pilot program with the Lyme Clinic servicing qualified Orford and Piermont residents where Upper Valley Ambulance would go to a residence and be sure they medications are being taken properly and checking vital signs.  At this time there are two Orford residents that qualify and have signed up for this service.

B.  Other
Smith stated he had a list of complaints against the highway department.  When asked to see the complaint form he stated he did not have any forms filled out.  Adams stated the complaint form was set up as a process initiated by Smith due to complaints against him in the past and should be followed in every instance.  The documentation is necessary to properly deal with the complaint and let the person who made the complaint know how the Board handled it.  The Board agreed once the proper form was filled out and addressed with the person(s) in question they would sign off on the complaint.  Smith will get the complaint form fill out by those who contacted him.
III. New Business
A.  Correspondence

B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of January 10, 2018 were approved as amended.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
